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Golden Achievement Pupils  
Congratulations to the following pupils for being  
the golden pupil of the week this week:  

Class Pupils 

N Mexico Jovauni Johnson 

N Pakistan Eugenia Ukpai 

R Ireland Khadijah Katon 

R Somalia Coco Benjamin 

1 Bangladesh Elcin Yildiz 

1 Ghana Oliver Kiff 

2 Barbados  

2 Poland Ayse Nur Yavuz 

3 Nigeria  Darren Decardi-Nelson 

3 Spain Rashawn Small 

4 Brazil Abdulmaleek Akinniyi 

4 Jamaica Emeka Ezenwa 

5 Russia Tola Gawrylewska 

5 Turkey Muhammed Hafesji 

6 China Jia Yin Guo 

6 India Samira Yusuf 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Week at Northwold –  
w.c. 19.6.17 
Here are the key events for the upcoming week, 
the last week before half-term: 
 

Day Event/Trip 

Monday 
Y4 & 5 – Film-making 
Premiere - BFI 

Tuesday 

Year 5 Turkey – Shakespeare 
performance 
Jamaica – Architecture 
Workshop 

Wednesday  

Thursday  

Friday 
Bangladesh – Walking Tour of 
London 
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London Mayor’s Maths Challenge 

Northwold Primary School has progressed to the 
finals of the Mayor of London Primary School 
Maths Challenge at the first time of asking. Over 
100 primary schools across London entered the 
competition, so for us to reach the finals is really 
worth celebrating. 
The finals take place on the 7th July 2017 at City 
Hall. Once again our children will be trying hard to 
make us even more proud of them. We wish them 
the best of luck. 
 

Brazil – Architecture Workshop 
We have been very fortunate to have architects 
from LOM working with the Year 4 classes, 
designing, creating and presenting buildings. The 
teams had to create a ‘open city neighbourhood’, 
thinking about how people work, play, learn, move 
and live. The children’s imaginations ran riot and 
here you can see the fruits of that process. Some 
incredible constructions, don’t you think? (Next 
newsletter – Jamaica Class) 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Positive Choices – Year 6 Workshops 

Year 6 China and India visited The Ben Kinsella 
Workshop, where they had different activities 
about what to do if there is a gang (and if they 
approach you). “It educated us about crimes, 
teaching us things like not to carry a knife or a 
defensive weapon under any circumstances. The 
workshop shares a heartfelt story of the murder of 
a 16 year old – Ben Kinsella. There were 
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questionnaires after every activity (what do you 
feel about this, what would you do if…? etc). We 
also had a taste of what it is like to be in a prison. 
Overall it was an educational and enjoyable 
workshop.” – Lina & Zahra 
“I went to the Ben Kinsella Trust and I thought it 
was awful that someone could take a sixteen year 
old’s life and it does happen around London. It is 
really terrible. It is something that touched me and 
the whole community.” – Jahira 
“There was a life’s worth of lessons.” – Junaid  

Horrible Histories – Gory Games 

Calling all Horrible Historians! The messiest, silliest, 
brainiest, goriest game show is back! Do you know 
the beastliest bits of history? If you are aged 
between 8 and 12, then Gory Games could be for 
you! Click on this link to find out how to be a part 
of it: http://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/joinin/horrible-
histories-gory-games-be-on-a-show  

Road Safety near Northwold 

Please read the following letter sent to Northwold 
by Hackney Streetscene: 
 This letter is to inform you that Hackney Council 
will be enforcing the School Keep Clear markings 
outside our school through the use of CCTV 
cameras. The cameras will be fixed on a pole 
outside the school and will record any 
contraventions that take place. Penalty Charge 
Notices (PCN) will then be issued to motorists that 
do not conform to the rules restricting them from 
waiting, stopping or parking even to pick up or 
drop off children to school on yellow zig zag line. 
Please be advised that illegally parked vehicles may 
be issued a penalty charge notice without it being 
attached to the vehicle.  These penalty charge 
notices will be sent out through the post. 
  

The main reasons for carrying out this scheme is to 
ensure that the areas outside schools are kept 
clear for children and parents so that they are seen 
by passing traffic, and for them, to have a clear 
crossing area outside school and that they do not 
emerge between parked cars when crossing the 
road. We wish to encourage parents/carers and 
children to use sustainable forms of transport. 
However we are always being told by surveys, that 
one of the reasons for not walking is that it is so 
dangerous outside the school gate and that it is 
impossible to cross safely when they get to school 
because of all the cars. 
  
In a bid to keep all child/children safe the times of 
the School Keep Clear markings will be enforced by 
CCTV cameras. Therefore we would ask that if you 
have to take your child to school by car, please 
consider parking a few streets away and walking 
with your child to the school gate. A short walk 
every day will keep you and your child healthier 
and fitter and give you the opportunity to teach 
your child/children valuable road safety skills. 
  
95% of pupils live within 1 mile of the school, which 
is a 20 minute walk for a child. Walking will also 
save you over £100 each year in petrol costs. 
Walking briskly on a regular basis is good for your 
heart and lungs, helps burn calories and is a 
brilliant way to a healthier active lifestyle.  
  
There is growing evidence of the effect of pollution 
on children’s health and the school is keen to keep 
the environment outside the school free of 
pollution. We would like to see a car free road 
outside our school. 

 

 

 

  

http://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/joinin/horrible-histories-gory-games-be-on-a-show
http://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/joinin/horrible-histories-gory-games-be-on-a-show
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Monogrammed Clothes 
 
For a charge of £1.75 parents can now have  their 
child’s name embroidered  by the uniform 
company at the back ( just below the neckline ) of 
their jumpers, cardigans, and sweatshirts. This is 
what the lettering looks like on Cynthia’s 
sweatshirt: 

 
 
Forest School – READY FOR ALL WEATHERS 
Forest School is an important part of our school 
curriculum.  It will only be taught indoors if we are 
experiencing severe weather conditions, like 
blizzards or high winds (yellow on the BBC weather 
charts).  We ask you to ensure you send your 
children to be prepared for all weathers – the cold, 
rain, sun, and high temperatures.  We are not able 
to accommodate requests to remain in school 
because of the weather. We thank you for your 
cooperation in this. As it’s the Summer Term, 
please remember to send in your child with a 
sunhat and sun-cream on sunny days.  

 
P.E. – Correct Kit and P.E. Day 
Please see the list below for the correct kit. On 
your child’s P.E. day, your child will come to school 
in their P.E. kit* (NOT SCHOOL UNIFORM) and 
wear it for the whole day. Your child needs to wear 
the school’s P.E. kit: 
 Black school hoodie (with your child’s name in 

house colour) 

 House colour T-Shirt with your child’s name 

 Plain black jogging bottoms (Leggings, jogging 

bottoms in other colours or with logos are not 

acceptable) 

 Plimsolls or trainers 

The P.E. day for each year group is as follows: 
Monday: Year 2 
Tuesday: Nursery & Year 5 
Wednesday: Reception, Years 1 & 4 

Thursday: Year 3 
Friday: Year 6 

* Nursery to Year 4 children MUST also come to 

school in their P.E. kit on Forest School days.  

 

Wednesday Coffee Morning – Mr Williams 
Next Wednesday on 21st June, Mr Williams will be 
hosting the next Wednesday coffee morning of the 

term. She will be going through current 

developments in the Maths curriculum. We look 
forward to seeing you in the Canteen at 9.00am. 

 
Class Coffee Mornings – Summer Term 
Class Coffee Mornings continue next week with 
each Year 2 class your hosts. It’s a great chance for 
parents to meet the class teacher and one another. 
We look forward to seeing you there. PLEASE NOTE 
THAT THE RECEPTION CLASSES HAVE SWAPPED 
DAYS, BUT ARE STILL IN THE LAST WEEK OF JUNE. 

 

Week 
Beginning 

Monday Friday 

Half Term 

19.6.17 Poland Barbados 

26.6.17 Ireland Somalia 

3.7.17 Mexico Pakistan 

10.7.17 No Coffee Morning 

17.7.17 

 
Class Assemblies 
The next class assembly will be performed by 
China, on Friday 30th June. The assembly will start 
at 9.30am and last up to half an hour. Below is the 
timetable for the rest of the school year, so you 
can put the dates and time in your diaries. It really 
makes a big difference for children to see their 
family in the audience; we hope you can make the 
time for them.  

 
Summer 2017 

Week 
Beginning 

Class 

26.6.17 China 
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3.7.17 India 
 

 
Playcentre Menu – Week 1 
Please see below the Playcentre snack menu. The 
menu runs on a 2 week cycle. This coming week is 
Week 1: 
 

 
 
 
 
e-Safety – Childnet Resources 
Childnet have updated many resources on their 

website. Have a look at this page about Gaming. 

Games are so much fun and also online games 

offer children the chance to play in a team, but 

there are, of course, precautions to be taken. This 

article has some great tips on how to engage with 

your child and the games they want to play – 

http://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/hot-

topics/gaming  . It’s also a good opportunity to 

remind your children of the SMART rules. 

If there are any areas of e-Safety you want to know 

more about, please feel free to discuss it with Mr 

Braune, your child’s teacher or one of the school’s 

leaders.   

http://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/hot-topics/gaming
http://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/hot-topics/gaming
http://www.childnet.com/young-people/primary
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Next Week’s Menu 

Week 1 
 
Please note that there are also different salad 
options on different days. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Term Dates for 2016-17 
 
Below are dates for our 195 teaching days, including 
5 days for the purpose of teachers’ staff development 
(INSET). These days can be taken as INSET days or 
equivalent twilight sessions. 
Academies, free schools and voluntary-aided schools 
are able to set their own dates but have been asked 
to set the same or similar dates in the interest of 
parents who may have children at different schools. 

 

 
Term Dates – 2017-18 

 
Here are the dates for the next academic year: 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Summer Term 2017 

First Day Half Term Finish Number of 
Days 

Tuesday 
18th April 
2017 

Monday 
29th May 
to Friday 
2nd June 
2017 

Friday         
21st July 
2017 

63 (28 first 
half term, 
35 second 
half term) 


